
 

Teach your children well 

 

SCHOOL  
INFORMATION 

 

Address: 
Derribong Street 
(PO Box 6) 
Trangie 2823 
 

Phone:      6888 7578 

Fax:         6888 7602 
 

Email:  
trangie-c.school@ 
det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Website:   
www.trangie-
c.schools.nsw.gov.au 
 
Principal:  
Gary Hansen 
 

Deputy Principal: 
Jessica Skinner 
 

Head Teachers: 
Anna Brain 
Sarah Press 
Liddel Seymour 
 

Assistant Principals: 
Jacky Murtagh 
Cheryl Rowley 
 

Instructional Leader 
Karen Sinclair 
 

School Admin Manager: 
Jaye Milgate 

 
Parents & Citizens 

Association 
 

President: 
Holly Anderson 
 

Vice President: 
Emily Seccombe 
 

Secretary: 
Krystle Haines 
 

Treasurer: 
Jaye Milgate 
 

Executives: 
Emma Flinn 
Ashlea Miles 

Trangie Central School 
Newsletter 

14th October 2021  
Term 4 - Week 2  

What’s On 

P & C Meeting 
 

Thursday 
18th November 

3.10pm 
TCS library 

Wk 3 20/10 Yr 7 Transition Day @ TCS 8.40am-3.00pm - Details to come! 

Wk 4 26/10 Primary & Secondary Captain Speeches - GOOD LUCK! 

 27/10 Yr 7 Transition Day @ TCS 8.40am-3.00pm - Details to come! 

Wk 5 4/11 Yr 7 Transition Day @ TCS 8.40am-3.00pm - Details to come! 

 5/11 Yr 5/6 Personal Development Program @ TCS 9.00am-1.00pm 

Wk 6 8/11 Yrs 1-11 Transition into 2022 Academic Year 
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From the principal 
Hi Everyone! It’s so good to be back! 
 

Welcome Back Everyone 

It is great to be back on deck this week. We have certainly missed our students and colleagues 

over the last seven weeks. I am so glad that we were able to have a full return to school, where 

we can get back to our core business of face to face learning. It makes me proud to be able to 

say that we had on average over 60% of our students engage online over this period of time, as 

well as a good return of hard work packs from students who were not able to participate in this 

remote learning format. It is good to see a high percentage of K-11 students returning this week. 

Thank you to Mr & Mrs Fidock for their technology support for families and staff! 
 

Over the next three weeks, we will be working towards our transition into the 2022 academic year 

for Years 1-11. We are currently planning and completing reports to move to this end goal of    

transition for Week 6. Planning for transition is also underway for Year 7 2022.  It is important for 

those students coming from other schools that an enrolment form has been completed and     

submitted. More information and details regarding the transition will be communicated over next 

week.  
 

We look forward to getting back to fairly normal routines, although there are certainly some       

restrictions which we still need to abide by to ensure the safety of all. 
 

Return to School Under Level 3 Restrictions 

I know there has been a lot of confusion and misinformation circulating, partly due to the rapid 

changes we find ourselves in, however we will endeavour to highlight important information on our 

Facebook page to keep you up to date.  If you are confused or have questions, please contact 

the school and we will endeavour to find the answers.  
 

It is great that we have been able to return to school under Level 3 restrictions, allowing K-12 to   

fully come back, not only a week earlier than expected, but also all at the same time.  At the    

moment, the school is only open to essential visitors. This means that you need to contact the 

school before coming in.  All visitors to the school site must QR code in and wear face masks. DET 

guidelines request that parents do not congregate at the school entrances and exits when      

dropping off and picking up students. It is mandatory that all 7-12 students wear facemasks inside 

and outside unless eating and exercising, and it is highly recommended that K-6 students also 

wear masks. We do have some disposable masks at school if students forget to bring their own. This 

rule also applies to bus travel. Parents and carers entering the school solely for the purpose of drop

-off and pick-up of children are not required to check in from Friday 15th October. 
 

All classrooms have hand sanitiser for students to use at the start of lessons and disinfectant wipes 

to clean computers and desks. We also have extra cleaning of classrooms and outside furniture. 

We need to make sure student cohorts are not mixed, so stage and class groups have been      

designated different areas across our playgrounds. Classrooms are also well ventilated and        

students are being spread out to support social distancing. 
 

The canteen will be operational next week for lunch orders, unfortunately, there will be no over the 

counter service. Uniforms will need to be ordered over the phone and picked up after school 

hours. If students are feeling unwell or have flu like symptoms, they need to get COVID tested      

before coming back to school. 
 

We are taking all recommended precautions to keep students safe, so it is essential that all         

students return to school as normal so that we can minimise impact on learning.  
 

Although vaccinations are encouraged for students over 12 years of age, they are not             

mandatory. For more information please refer to the Department of Health website. 
 

Gary Hansen - Principal 
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SECONDARY 
Deputy Principal 

Jessica Skinner 
 

Head Teachers 
Anna Brain 
Sarah Press 

Liddel Seymour 

Head Teachers’ Report 
 

With a bit of a false start to the term, it is fantastic that we can all finally be back at school. It is so 

good to have so many smiling faces around the school grounds. (Some students are still trying to 

get over the shock of being out of bed before 10 am).  
 

Term 4 is going to be a very busy term as staff get ready to roll over to the new academic year 

later in the term, so let’s just start with a few reminders.  
 

Students in Yr 3, 5, 7, & 9 will be involved in a School Readiness Test (online NAPLAN) to ensure that 

we are ready for when NAPLAN goes live in 2022 and in a Check-In assessment to gauge their   

current curriculum needs. Dates to be advised. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminders 
 Can all students who have school laptops and/or WIFI dongles at home return them as soon 

as possible?  
 

 All Remote Learning packs now need to be returned to teachers in readiness for the school 

reporting period.  
 

 The wonderful ‘tiles’ that were designed by our budding artists during our amazing NAIDOC 

week celebrations also need to be returned. Mr Jones has something very exciting under 

way for them. 
 

Liddel Seymour 

Head Teacher 

 

IGA Trangie Plus is looking for     
students wanting after school  

or weekend work! 
 

Go instore or call 6888 7509  
to enquire! 
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SECONDARY 
Deputy Principal 

Jessica Skinner 
 

Head Teachers 
Anna Brain 
Sarah Press 

Liddel Seymour 

Ag Plot Abundance 
 

The aquaponic teams are preparing to harvest the     

rainbow trout who have been slowly growing in the      

aquaponics system since the beginning of the year. On 

Tuesday, Brodie and Will caught some of the trout to 

measure how long they have grown. The one in the    

photo is 27 centimetres in length. Once the temperature 

in the fish tank rises above 19 degrees, the fish begin to 

suffer, as they are a cold water species. 
 

On Monday three yabbies with eggs were added to the 

yabby hatchery. Once the eggs have hatched, the 

grown crayfish will be removed and the aquaponics 

team will concentrate on growing out the baby yabbies 

until they are big enough to move outside to the grow 

beds. 
 

One of the mulberry trees planted by Miss Bretag and her 

gardening group a couple of years ago, is starting to    

produce fruit.  While there is not enough yet to make jam, 

we can look forward to more fruit in the coming years as 

the trees mature. 
 

Holly Anderson 

TAS Teacher 
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PRIMARY 
Assistant Principals 

 

Jacky Murtagh 
Cheryl Rowley 

Assistant Principal’s Report 
 

 

Welcome back! Our students and staff have all settled back into 

routine and learning has resumed in all classes.  
 

Please return remote learning packs and any laptops and dongles 

as soon as you can. Mr Fidock will be servicing the computers to 

make sure they are all in good working order and right to be used 

in classes.  

 

 

NAPLAN 2021 
NAPLAN results for Years 3 and 5 have come back to school and been delivered to families. It was 

very pleasing to see our school score above national average results in Writing, Spelling,         

Grammar & Punctuation and Numeracy in Year 5. Individual student results were also very         

impressive across both classes. 
 

The data provided will help teachers put in place Personal Learning Plans to extend student    

learning and also offer targeted support to ensure your child is achieving to their greatest          

potential. 

 

Eyesight Checks 
Now that services like dentists and optometrists are 

open again, teachers recommend that children go 

and have their eyesight checked.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jump Rope for Heart 
Our annual Primary fundraiser for the Heart Foundation will not be going 

ahead. Thanks to all of the students for their eagerness to participate.  

 

Jacky Murtagh 

Assistant Principal 
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PRIMARY 

Trangie Central School took 28 students to Barden Park Dubbo on Wednesday 4th August to    

compete in all aspects of athletics. It started off as an extremely cold day and it didn’t improve.  
 

Thank you very much to Miss Bretag for making sure that all students entries and paperwork was 

completed for the day and her after schoolwork ethic for the day to go ahead. Mr Newell and 

Miss Brittany attended the day. This meant that we had jobs/tasks to complete such as long jump. 

One minute we were hot with the sun beaming down on us, the next minute it was like snow.    

Definitely Melbourne weather. Despite the weather conditions, nothing stopped our students from 

participating to the best of their abilities and beyond.  
 

Thank you to Spence’s Coaches as we had the best driver. He was very humorous and extremely 

friendly to our cold and tired students, making them laugh. Thanks Colin! 
 

We congratulate: 

Sianna Hull Riley   Junior Primary Girls Runner Up 

Harry Miles    Junior Primary Boys Champion 

Remy Gleeson   12/13 Years Primary Girls Runner Up 

Phoenix Fahey   12/13 Years Primary Boys Champion 
 

Congratulations to the following students who made it to the next level (Western) which was      

unfortunately cancelled due to COVID : 

Harry Miles    Shot Put, 800m, 100m & Long Jump 

Thomas Ashby   100m, 200m & High Jump 

Phoenix Fahey   100m, 200m, 800m & High Jump 

Jack Wells    1500m 

Sianna Hull-Riley   Long Jump & High Jump 

Remy Gleeson   Discuss & Shot Put 

Junior Boys Relay Team  Harry Miles, Tommy Ashby, Hugo Kinsey & Mana Skinner.  
 

A very well-deserved effort by all students. Extremely proud! Well done! 

Cheryl Rowley 

Assistant Principal 

Assistant Principals 
 

Jacky Murtagh 
Cheryl Rowley 
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PRIMARY 
Assistant Principals 

 

Jacky Murtagh 
Cheryl Rowley 
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PRIMARY 
Assistant Principals 

 

Jacky Murtagh 
Cheryl Rowley 
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PRIMARY 
Assistant Principals 

 

Jacky Murtagh 
Cheryl Rowley 

Life Before Lockdown! 

Enjoy a snapshot of Kindergarten’s Literacy    
Centres from last term. While Miss Druce and 
Miss Miller are reading with small groups the 
rest of the class work on a range of activities. 

Jessie Druce 
Kindergarten Teacher 
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canteen 
Monday 

18th October 
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canteen 
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Parent info 

 Phillip Group Education Grant 
 Open to students from Years 3-12 
 Closing date: 7th November 2021 
 Applications to: Mrs Pat Riley (Trangie CWA Branch President) 
 

 Sylvia Osborne Grant 
 Open to students in Years 10-12 wishing to have a    
 career in Fashion 
 Closing date: 4th January 2022 
 Applications to: sylviaosbornegrant@gmail.com  
 

Application forms can be collected from the 
Secondary Admin office. 
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P & C NEWS 
P & C Executive Committee 

 

President - Holly Anderson 
Vice President - Emily Seccombe 

Secretary - Krystle Haines 
Treasurer - Jaye Milgate 

Executives- Emma Flinn & Ashlea Miles 

Dear Parents & Guardians, 

 

Several parents have requested the P& C investigate an alternate, more practical shirt for Year 

11 and 12. The SRC surveyed students from Year 9-12 regarding their opinion about the current 

white senior shirt. Most students did not like the colour, as it can be hard to keep white. It was    

suggested we change the shirt to navy and white, keeping the same design and fabric as the 

current K-10 shirt. Unfortunately, there will be a small increase in price for all T-shirts, which will be 

$27 from Term 1, 2022. 
 

The P&C viewed the purposed design change and voted in favour of changing the senior shirt. 

The shirt will be available for purchase from Week 6, Term 4 this year to the senior students starting 

their first year of the new compressed curriculum. The current Year 11 students, who are starting 

Year 12 in Term 4, will be able to wear the white shirt for the remainder of their schooling. 
 

While no more white T-shirts will be ordered, there are still plenty in stock should students need to         

purchase a white shirt in the next year or so. 

 

Holly Anderson 

P&C President 



 

Teach your children well 


